
415 Smyth Road  
Ottawa Ontario K1H 8M8 
Toll-free: 1877-NBS-8330 / Local: (613)738-3222 

www.newbornscreening.on.ca    @NBS_Ontario 

Newborn Screening Bulletin 2021-3 

Recent Changes to the Newborn Screening Card 

The following changes have been made to the newborn screening collection cards, and the newest version is 

now in circulation.  

Addition of Level of Care Field:  

To assist us in the follow-up of positive or unsatisfactory newborn screens, it is helpful to know if a baby is 
admitted to a special care nursery or NICU at the time of newborn screening.  This information allows us to 
accurately locate  an infant if follow-up is required, and provides an indication of the health status of the baby. 
For babies receiving routine post-partum care or discharged home, please select “1/NA” as the level of care. 
For babies admitted to a special care nursery or NICU, please indicate the level of care designation of the unit 
(i.e. level 2 or level 3).  For level 2 admissions, please also indicate the level of care subcategory (i.e. A, B, or C) 
in the blank space beside it. This field will be updated on the next edition of the requisition so that you can 
select 2A, 2B, or 2C. 

Addition of TPN Hold Field:  

It is well known that TPN administration can affect tandem mass spectrometry screening for some amino acid 
disorders leading to false positive newborn screening results. NSO worked with level 3 NICUs to implement a 
change in screening protocol whereby TPN is held prior to sample collection.  This field should only be 
completed by level 3 NICUs that have implemented a protocol on holding TPN prior to collection of the 
newborn screen. NSO will soon be working with level 2 units in the rollout of this protocol; please stay 
tuned for additional communications.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please let us know if you have any questions about the information in this bulletin. 

Thank you! 

June 17, 2021 


